
 

 

January 23, 2024 

 
PROVIDER ALERT: APPOINTMENT STANDARDS REMINDER 
 
This provider alert is a reminder concerning the MedStar Family Choice District of 
Columbia (MFC-DC) appointment standards.  As a MFC-DC participating provider, your 
office is expected to meet the following appointment guidelines: 
 

• Waiting time in the office may not exceed 45 minutes. 
• Initial appointments for new Enrollees age 21 and older must be within 45 days of 

their enrollment date or within 30 days of the request, whichever is sooner. 
• Initial appointments for new Enrollees under the age of 21 must be within 60 

days of enrollment or earlier if needed to comply with the EPSDT periodicity 
schedule. 

• Initial assessment of pregnant or postpartum women and those requesting family 
planning services must be within 10 days of the request. 

• Routine primary or specialty care (including EPSDT appointments that are due, 
IDEA services and physical exams) must be within 30 days of the request. 

• Urgent care appointments must be within 24 hours of the request. 
• Primary care providers must maintain twenty-four (24) hours per day, seven (7) 

days per week access for Enrollees.  During after-hours, this can be 
accomplished via an answering machine or answering service.  Both methods 
must provide the Enrollee with instructions on how to access their PCP or an on-
call PCP.  In the case of an emergency, the Enrollee is to be instructed to call 
911 or go to the nearest emergency room. 

 
MFC-DC conducts secret shopper surveys throughout the year to ensure that providers 
are in compliance with the above requirements.  If your office is found non-compliant 
with any of the above requirements, your provider relations associate will contact you 
with the specific details.  Your office will then be re-surveyed within the next 60 days.  If 
the office remains non-compliant, you will be asked to submit a thirty (30) day corrective 
action plan to resolve the deficiency.        
  
For questions concerning this Provider Alert, please contact the MFC-DC Provider 
Relations department, Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
Phone: 855-798-4244, Option 2 
Email: mfcdc-providerrelations@medstar.net 
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